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VERIFICATION 

COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY ) 
) 

COUNTY OF JEFFERSON ) 

The undersigned, Philip A. Imber, being duly sworn, deposes and says that he is 

Director - Environmental Compliance for PPL Services Corporation and he provides 

services to Louisville Gas and Electric Company and Kentucky Utilities Company, and 

that he has personal knowledge of the matters set forth in the responses for which he is 

identified as the witness, and the answers containn therein are true and correct to the 

best of his infurmation, knowledge, and belief. ~ ~ 
Philip A. Imber 

Subscribed and sworn to before me, a Notary Public in and before said County 

and State, this ___ day of ______________ 2025. 

Notary Public 

Notary Public ID No. ------

My Commission Expires: 



 

KENTUCKY UTILITIES COMPANY  

AND 

LOUISVILLE GAS AND ELECTRIC COMPANY 

April 28, 2025 Supplemental Response to Commission Staff’s First Request for 

Information  

Dated March 27, 2025 

Case No. 2025-00045 

Question No. 45 

Responding Witness:  Philip A. Imber 

Q-45. Refer to the Joint Application, Exhibit 7, Appendix B. Provide any wetland 

delineation reports completed for the proposed Mill Creek and Brown NGCC 

facilities. 

A-45. Original Response: 

The Companies have performed various wetland delineations of the Mill Creek 

and Brown generating sites with multiple contractors for multiple projects on site. 

The Companies have hired a consultant to consolidate the wetland delineation 

information from each site for a holistic site specific reports related to the NGCC 

projects. The Companies anticipate receiving the reports by April 28 and will 

supplement this response as soon as reasonably possible thereafter.  

 

April 28, 2025 Supplemental Response: 

The Companies have received the consolidated wetland delineation reports 

related to the NGCC projects.  See attachments being provided in separate files.   
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